
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
March 29, 2017 

 
PRAIRIE RIVERS NETWORK, NATURAL 
RESOURCES DEFENSE COUNCIL, SIERRA 
CLUB, ENVIRONMENTAL LAW & POLICY 
CENTER, FRIENDS OF THE CHICAGO 
RIVER, and GULF RESTORATION 
NETWORK, 
 

Petitioners, 
 

v. 
 
ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTON 
AGENCY and METROPOLITAN WATER 
RECLAMATION DISTRICT OF GREATER 
CHICAGO,  
 

Respondents. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
 
 
 
      PCB 14-106 
      (O’Brien) 
      PCB 14-107 
      (Calumet) 
      PCB 14-108 
      (Stickney) 
      (Third-Party NPDES Permit Appeals –  
      Water) 
      (Consolidated)  
          

   
HEARING OFFICER ORDER    

 On March 29, 2017, a telephonic status conference was held.  I was informed that the 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Agency) is currently responding to Metropolitan 
Water Reclamation District’s comments to the draft permit.  The Agency is hopeful that it will 
notice the draft permit within the next ten days. 

 The parties or their legal representatives are directed to participate in a telephonic status 
conference with the hearing officer on May 18, 2017, at 9:15 a.m.  The telephonic conference 
must be initiated by the petitioners, but each party is nonetheless responsible for its own 
appearance.  At the conference, the parties must be prepared to discuss the status of the above-
captioned matter and their readiness for hearing. 

 IT IS SO ORDERED. 
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 Bradley P. Halloran 
 Hearing Officer 
 Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 James R. Thompson Center, Suite 11-500 
 100 W. Randolph Street 
 Chicago, Illinois 60601 
 312.814.8917 
 Brad.Halloran@illinois.gov  
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